Town of Mineral

P.0O. Box 316
312 Mineral Avenue
Mineral, Virginia 23117
Phone 540-894-5100

April 15, 2025

Water Connection Restrictions Due to Source Water

The Town of Mineral received a notice from the Virginia Department of Health regarding the permit that the
Town holds to purchase water from the Louisa County Water Authority {LCWA). This permit only allows the
Town to purchase supplemental water from LCWA. With the Town Wells needing to undergo revitalization to
assist with our source water production, the Town purchases 100% of its water from LCWA. Since this is
against the permit that we have with VDH, the Town of Mineral cannot have any new water connections or
new water demands that increase the demand placed on the LCWA,

The current permit authorizes the Town solely to procure supplemental water from the LCWA. The Town
currently purchases 100% of its water from LCWA. This practice contravenes the existing permit issued by the

VDH.

The Town of Mineral will continue to supply its citizens with water. However, to avoid straining the LCWA, we
will not be establishing new water connections or accommodating additional water demands at this time.

The Town is currently revitalizing our Welis to improve source water production. This project will allow us to
meet future water demands and new connection requests.

Please feel free to contact the Town office if you have any questions.

Regards,
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Nicole Washington

Town Manager




